
 

 
 
 
 
 
  

 

Coming Upé.. 

Drive to Tubac Car Show     January 28 
Meet at the Mega-Circle-K 4650 S. Palo Verde just north of the I-10 
Interchange. Departure will be promptly at 7:15 AM. We'll stop in Amado at the 
"Cow Horns" to regroup and meet with those who have come south via I-19. 
Departure from there is about 8:15 AM. 

 

BLAT    February 1 
This monthôs BLAT will be visiting a real garden spot!  
 
Destination: Tohono Chul Gardens, Galleries and Bistro. 
Meet at: Starbucks at 405 E Wetmore (West of 1st and East of  Stone). 
Leave promptly at 10:30 AM for our ñDual Mountain Pass Tourò to a lovely 
lunch spot at the Tohono Chul Bistro. After Lunch walk the gardens (admission 
required), visit the green house and the gift shop. 

 
YOUR RSVP IS REQUESTED BY JAN 27TH. 
The Bistro requests that we make a reservation for the lunch.   
RSVP to: Pete Williams at pwjeep@aol.com by Jan 27th. 

  
The driving tour should take about 1 hour and 15 minutes. 
   
We should be at the restaurant at about 11:45 AM. 
Tohono Chul address: 7366 N. Paseo Del Norte, Tucson, Az 
 

        

 
TBCR Annual Meeting and Drive      February 11 

The annual meeting is scheduled for 12 noon Saturday February 11 at Barrio 

Brewing (see announcement on page 4). 

Watch for an email announcement of the pre-meeting drive. 

 

 

Annual TBCR Tour of Garages      March 25 
Time to put this popular event on your calendar. 
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On the Road    
 

New Yearôs Day Breakfast Run. Most, but not all cruised in all-weather cars on a cloudy-rainy 

day, but Ben reports a good breakfast at the Triple-T.  Sorry, no pictures for this one. 
 

January BLAT. The group toured the back roads from Catalina to Casa Grande.  

  

  

  
 
 
           
 
 



 
 
 
 

  
   

 

 
                                                 
                                        
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
      

Events Calendar 
 
Saturday February 28   Drive to Tubac car show 
     Details on page 1. 
 

Wednesday February 1  BLAT to Tohono Chul Gardens 

     Details on page 1. 
 
 
Saturday February 11   Drive to the Meeting 
     Watch email for details. 
 
Saturday February 11   TBCR Annual Meeting   
     Details on page 4. 
 
 
Saturday March 25   Tour of the Garages 
 
     
 
And every Tuesday:   BritCar Café 
     7:30 ï 9:30AM 
     NE corner of Grant & Swan. 
 

 

TBCR Mail Address 
(Including Regalia Orders) 

 
Tucson British Car Registry 
PO Box 35748 
Tucson, AZ 85740-5748 

 

TBCR Website 
http://www.tucsonbritish.com 

 

 

Featured Photos  

 Pete W.  

The 500 Owners 
Association.  

 

  

 

 Sur

 
Survivors at Phoenix Winter Auction 
     Jeff Simpson examining a ñyard findò at the January Worldwide Auctions. 
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PRESIDENT  Kevin McCue 
kevin@themccuesonline.net 
 
VICE PRESIDENT  Ron Furtak 
rfurtak@cox.net 
 
SECRETARY  Dave Germain  
dkgermain@aol.com 
 
TREASURER  Brenda Johnson 
redsportscars@earthlink.net 
 
NEWSLETTER  John Mead 
tucsonbritish@gmail.com 
 
DRIVING EVENTS COMMITTEE 
tbcrtours@aol.com 
 
REGALIA  Open  

 
WEB SITE  Harold Beekhuizen 
harold_beekhuizen@msn.com 
 

 
 

http://www.tucsonbritish.com/
mailto:kevin@themccuesonline.net
mailto:redsportscars@earthlink.net
mailto:tbcrtours@aol.com
mailto:harold_beekhuizen@msn.com


 

 

Club News  
 

The 2017 TBCR Annual Meeting will be at the Barrio Brewery Club Room, 

12 Noon Feb 11th, following the drive that will end at the brewery. 

  

 

800 E 16th St, at the corner of Toole and 16th St.  

 

Order from the menu, with Individual checks. The Menu is here:  http://barriobrewing.co/menu 

  

Meeting will begin at 12:30 PM. 

 

Agenda Includes:  approval of amended TBCR bylaws and election of officers 

 

Proposed Bylaws are here:   https://www.dropbox.com/s/x191d8cb05l71io/Bylaws.pdf?dl=0 

 

Officers Nominated for 2017  

Kevin McCue, President; Ron Furtak, Vice President; Brenda Johnson, Treasurer; and Dave Germain, 

Secretary.  Under the new Bylaws, there will be one Board Member at Large to be nominated.   John Mead will 

continue as Newsletter Editor. 

 

Have You Paid Your 2017 Dues?  Dues are due on Jan 1st and may be paid by sending a check 

(write ñ2017 duesò in the memo) for $35 to: Tucson British Car Registry PO Box 35748 Tucson, AZ 

85740-5748 --- Or bring your check to the annual meeting.  Please let us know changes in address, 

email address and cars. 
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http://tucsonbritish.us13.list-manage1.com/track/click?u=c699af269d73e38ffb77be3f0&id=3f698462cd&e=f528006ab7
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British Motoring History Racing for Everyman: 500cc / Formula 3 (Part 2)* 
                               By Ian Henderson and John Mead 
 
     With its relatively low cost, two-hundred plus car builders jumped into 500cc / Formula 3 racing.  One 
constructor, Cooper Cars came to dominate 500cc and from there redefine open wheel racing. 
 
     The story of the Cooper 500s started in 1946, when John Cooper was involved in UK hill climb events running 
an MG TC (with friend Eric Brandon) and competing against some 500cc club specials that featured motorcycle 
engines behind the driver and independent front suspensions. 
     Interested in these mid-engined specials, John Cooper visited with some of the 500cc owners. When John 
returned to his father's garage business (Cooper Cars, Surbiton, Surrey), he set about to design and built his 
own 500cc car, using the motorcycle mid-engine concept. 
     To achieve a  fully independent suspension design (at both front and rear), he had the idea to use the 
transverse leaf spring design from the front of a couple of crashed Fiat Topolinos, cutting the two Fiat ladder 
frames in half, and discarding the crashed rear end frames and parts. John then "butt" welded the two front 
Topolino half frames together, with the independent suspension sections, to create one whole car with fully 
independent suspension. 
     The drivetrain parts he selected were a single cylinder 496 cc JAP tuned engine, a Triumph motorcycle four 
speed transmission with a secondary chain drive direct to the rear axle, ford Anglia half shafts and hydraulic 
drum brakes front and rear. The car was fully enclosed with aluminum body panels. 
     The car dry weight was approximately 500 pounds, and the engine power output about 40 bhp at 6,700 rpm. 
With the driver, the all up car weight was about 700 pounds, giving a performance of about 122 bhp/ ton and a 
top speed of 105 mph. These were very competitive performance numbers for the time. 
     John entered the 500cc prototype (T2) in a Prescott, UK hill climb event in July, 1946, however he had some 
immediate failures of the engine and transmission mountings required some quick redesign. After these 
developments, the Cooper 500 started to show its potential in sprint and hill climb events.  
 

  

Eric Brandon racing the T3 in 1947                    Ladder frame of the Mark 2  

 

     In 1947 circuit racing officially resumed in England. One of the first successful club events was at Gransden 
Lodge airfield at Royston, Hertfordshire organized by the Cambridge University auto club and the VSSC.  At this 
first circuit event, the real potential of the mid-engined Cooper was demonstrated, with a win by Eric Brandon in 
his (T3) prototype with an average speed of 60.2 mph over a 2.73 mile lap. 
     Now seeing the advantages of Johnôs design, many car club racers wanted to get hold of similar Coopers. 
There were some enthusiasts who were willing to put together 500 cc cars from a kit of parts, but many more 
were interested in getting delivery of a fully built-up 500 racer. This was the business opportunity that the Cooper 
Car Company identified and decided to actively pursue.  
     After some persuading by John, Charles Cooper (John's father and owner of Coopers) agreed to start an 
initial production run of 12 Cooper 500 Mark 2(T5) racecars at his facility in Surbiton, Surrey. The Mark 2 was a 
more refined design, using readily available production components for the steering box, transmission and 
independent suspension. The design included more streamlined bodywork and capability for fitting a longer 
range 8 gallon fuel tank, vs the 1.25 gallon drip feed tank used on the prototypes. 



 

 

              
     The first few completed Mark 2's were for John and Charles Cooper, Stirling Moss, Eric Brandon, George 
Saunders and Stan Coldham. With the success of these drivers, the demand for Cooper 500cc Mark 2's 
increased and eventually at least 52 Cars were built. 
     Many Cooper 500cc designs were produced over the period from1946 to 1958. The most significant 
enhancement was the Cooper Mark 8 (1954). This was the first Cooper 500 to use a full space frame design vs 
the ladder frame chassis used on their earlier designs. This space frame was achieved using curved and straight 
tubes top and bottom, a departure from simpler designs using only straight tubes connecting to front and rear 
bulkheads.  The Mark 8 also featured suspension improvements and weight distribution revisions that further 
refined the mid-engine concept. With the Mark 8, Cooper had a design that dominated the formula and the 
company opted to make few changes to subsequent 500s. 
         

View of the independent suspension of a Mark 2

 
Mark 8 cut-away drawing            
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Mark 8 rear. Transverse spring and       Jim Russell racing a Mark 9 in 1955  
curved space frame clearly visible. 
 
            

     During this period, noted Cooper 500cc drivers included Stirling Moss, Les Leston, Jim Russell (founded a 
driving school), Bernard Charles (Bernie) Ecclestone (F1 guru), Trevor Taylor, Peter Collins and Stuart-Lewis 
Evens. Ken Tyrell and Graham Hill raced Cooper 500s in the later stages of 500cc / Formula 3.  
     With experience gained in 500cc, many other successful Cooper racecars were developed and produced, 
and by the late 1950's the Cooper Company was competing in F1. In 1959 and 1960 Cooper reached the 
pinnacle of their success, winning back to back Grand Prix World Championships with Jack Brabham driving the 
mid-engined Cooper Climax. 
 
     Coming in a future Register: the end of 500cc / Formula 3 and its rebirth in historic racing.  
 
 
References: Cooper Cars by Doug Nye; fourth edition, 2003. 
          The 500 Owners Association. 
 
*The authors gratefully acknowledge the 500 Owners Association and its chairman Mr. Nigel Challis for permission to use 
the photos and drawings shown in this article, as well as many of the historical details described.  For further information 
about this very active organization see: www.500race.org. 
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TBCR members may have a 
complimentary business 

card ad on this page 
 

For info contact the editor:  
tucsonbritish@gmail.com 

Tucson British Car Register 
P.O. Box 35748 
Tucson, Arizona  85740-5748 


